
 

New Plymouth City Council Meeting 

MONDAY 

July19, 2021 

6:00 P.M.  

New Plymouth City Council Chambers 

 

On the 19th of July 2021, the New Plymouth City Council meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor 

Rick York.    

 

The pledge of allegiance was led by Councilwoman Kurth. 

 

Roll call was taken with council members Bill Warnke, Cora Kurth, and Tom Hoppell present. Councilwoman 

Eileen Balcer was absent. 

 

Staff members in attendance were City Clerk Danielle Painter, Deputy Clerk Marianne Gatchell, Superintendent 

Beau Ziemer, and City Attorney Dan Chadwick. 

 

Guests present were Librarian Melanie Cope.  

 

July 6th ,2021 City Council Minutes- Action Item 

Councilman Hoppell made a motion to approve the minutes from July 6th, 2021. Councilwoman Kurth 

seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 

Claim Approvals- Action Item 

Councilman Warnke made a motion to approve claim approvals totalling $10,776.67. Councilman Hoppell 

seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 

New Business – (Action Item) 

a. Double Diamond Street Closure for August 7, 2021 

Councilman Hoppell made a motion to approve the Double Diamond Street Closure for August 7, 

2021. Councilwoman Kurth seconded the motion. Motion carried. 

 

b. Preliminary Budget FY2022- Council discussed the wages for FY2022 Preliminary Budget. Councilman 

Hoppell was opposed to the wages proposed for FY2022 Preliminary Budget. 

Councilman Warnke made a motion to approve the Preliminary Budget for FY2022. Councilwoman 

Kurth seconded the motion. Roll Call Vote. Councilman Hoppell, no. Councilman Warnke, yes. 

Councilwoman Kurth, yes. 2 yeses, 1 no. Motion carried.   

 

c. Marc Haws- Library 

Mayor York informed the council that Marc Haws has written & published a book. Mr Haws will be 

donating some of the proceeds of his book sells to the library. Melanie Cope gave the council members, 

staff & Mayor invitations to his book signing that will be held at The Armoral Tuttle Public Library on 

Thursday, July 29th at 7:00 p.m.  

 

Department Reports 

a. May 2021 Financials- No Discussion  

 

Mayor & Council Comments 

Mayor York thanked the Public Works Dept for getting Main Street cleaned up. He complemented then on a job 

well done. Councilman Warnke said he appreciated the quick response to the weeds in the New City Hall parking 

lot. He also mentioned that Fair was coming.  



 

Adjournment 

Councilman Warnke moved to adjourn the council meeting. Councilwoman Kurth seconded the motion. 

Motion carried. 

 

 
 
The meeting adjourned at 6:17 P.M. 
 
 
Approve:       Attest:  
 
 
  

________________________                   _____________________________ 
Rick York, Mayor                             Danielle Painter, City Clerk   


